


Accomplishments!

We have come a long way since we began our work for the children of
Mexico., The year of 1974 has been a great one, and many of the projects
we hoped to complete have been accomplished or are in progress, We wrol
in previous newsletters about these projects and asked you to stand by us,
help us financially and become prayer partners. Now we want to share
with you the success, and report on the accomplishments,

DENTAL PROGRAM, - It was reported that the children needed dental care,
We assumed that this would become quite a financial burden, A dentist
in the city of Mante, a neighboring city of E1 Limdn, was contacted, He
became interested immediately and he came to the orphanage the next mor-
ning and examined the children's teeth, As the children eat more fruit
than candy they did not have too many cavities., The children were treat-
ed by the dentist., When the program was completed the bill was to be
paid, The dentist said, "It has been a great pleasure treating these
girls, There is no bill to pay. It is free,"

We are thankful to the dentist for donating the work., Our "fear" and
"anxiety" for the bill was unwarranted., Let's be positive,

OLDER BOY'S EDUCATION., - A while back we told the story about Ramdén, an 3
older boy, who had quit school. He has been working, off and on,to help
earn money to assist his mother and the rest of his family, Ramén is a
bright boy, and we wanted to help him get an education,

A teacher in the public school in El Limdédn who has taken many boys in
to her home to help them, was willing to take Ramén also.

The last report informs us that Ramén is doing very well in school.
We are supporting Ramén and we like to help other boys in similar circum=-
stances obtain a good education, We are pleased with Ramoen's progress.

i FENCE AROUND THE PROPERTY <
In our Thanksgiving newsletter
we solicited your help and interest
so we could get up a fence all a-
round the orphanage property.

It almost seemed impossible,
However, again we were positive in
our approach, As you can see from
the photo to the left the fence is
up. :

We are very grateful as we see
one dream after the other become
realities,
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Be Positive !













(Accomplishments continued)
OUR FIRST U.S.A. REPRESENTATIVE AT CASA HOGAR. - 1974 saw our first re-~
presentative from the U.S.A., go to the orphanage in El1 Limén to be on the
staff, Linda Glennen. She is doing well with her Spanish and gradually
getting into the new cultural situation. , wr
She is assisting the matron, Cipriana Sanchez, and the two are becoﬁk.ﬁ
ing better acquainted as time goes on. She has learned to love the
children at the home and the children are very fond of her. Iinda is a

wonderful influence in this home. Please remember her in your prayers.
In the photo below you see some

of the girls from the home sur-
round Linda, They seem to like
each other,

In the photo above (left) you see a group of children coming out from
Sunday School., Linda is at the top smiling. She seems to be one with
them,

KINDERGARTEN EXPANDED., - In the
kindergarten we have now 45 boys
and girls registered., It was a
great success in 1974, In the
photo on the right you see the
kindergarten teacher RUFINA VELAS~- £
QUEZ with some of her students.
These three girls are from our
home Casa Hogar Mama Paulita.

THANKS
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Wé Present - -

WE LIKE TO PRESENT TO YOU some of#
our co-workers in Mexico., In the

photo on the left you see Mrs, §
MATILDE O, de RUIZ, the founder ¢
of the orphanage in Mexico, now.

the greasurer of the Mexican

Boar

To the right you see Mrs,
CELIA Q.de HERNANDEZ who is the
executive secretary on the Mexi-
can board, She was instrumental
in getting the new building erec-
ted, and of great help in main-
taining the home, '

The photo to the immediate left shows Mrs, Ruiz'
daughter, GUILLERMINA (MINA for short) O. de RUIZ.
She has now been appointed public relation per-
son in Mexico to promote the work there, We wish
| her the best in her work, and we hope many people
L in Mexico will realize the significance of their
own efforts, ; ) :

i In the photo to the
left is Mr. Jansen, §
Layman ACTION's di-|
i rector conferring
with the couple who
may become the dir-
ectors of the boy's
home.
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SPECIAL THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING CHURCHES AND GROUPS :

All the friends in Scandinavia who so faithfully have sent in donations.
(Til alle dere venner i Skandinavia som s2 trofa har sent inn gaver),

Women's educational groups, Los Angeles - Churches
DELTA KAPPA GAMMA st, James United Methodist Church, New York
PI LAMBDA THETA (faithful contributor for years)
Lynwood Baptist Church (Recently joined us)
Westchester Lutheran Church, Los Angeles

= : faithful contributor with substantial yearl
P. 0. Box 25040 Los Angeles, Ca. 90025 ;mountgl: ¥ y




